From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 12 September 2016 16:50
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 16/01594/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 4:49 PM on 12 Sep 2016 from Ms Polly Foster.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	OS Parcel 9507 South Of 26 And Adjoining Fewcott Road Fritwell 

	Proposal:
	Erection of 34 dwelling houses with associated access and infrastructure. 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Ms Polly Foster

	Email:
	

	Address:
	St Olaves, 86 East Street, Fritwell, Bicester OX27 7QF


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Re Planning Application 16/01594/F
The priorities for people living in Fritwell include keeping the historic character of the village and the open space around it, but also to keep the village alive and it's shop and Primary School viable. Some development in the village is welcomed by many residents but the plans proposed in this application do not address the needs of the village and have not responded at all to the views expressed by the Parish Council and by residents at the Consultation Meeting held by Cala in the Village Hall .
Affordable housing for sale and rent is needed for young families and older residents who want to downsize (making some of the larger village houses available). But over half of the development is for 4-bed. There is only 1 bungalow and 3 x 3-bed - and no 2-bed for sale at all.
3-storey houses feel out-of-character with the surrounding area.
Fritwell currently has only 1 bus a week and has never had regular public transport at peak times to take people to work. But usable, regular bus services are repeatedly cited in the documentation.
7.26 in the Planning Statement suggests that the development will be "well connected to existing services and facilities, including access to public transport provision." 
7.56 states "...the village is served by a regular bus service which provides access to surrounding settlements and employment locations including Banbury and Bicester."
Transport Statement 3.1.3 states "There is a bus route through the village.....offers services to Bicester, Fritwell, Souldern and Banbury every day except Sundays"
3.5.6 "There is an increased bus service available on Saturdays...."
The bus timetables in Appendix D are completely out of date
5.3.1 forecasts only 18 two-way vehicle trips during morning and evening peak hours. This feels totally unrealistic.
There is no significant enhancement for the environment or community in this proposal and the issue of the inadequate sewage system has not been addressed.
This application feels sloppy and the background statements contain many inaccuracies and untruths. It does not show any regard to local villagers and has not addressed the recognised needs of the village. I urge the Planning Committee to reject the proposal as it stands and for Cala to decide to work more positively to provide the kind of new development that people want and the village deserves.


